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Metro Marks National Dump the Pump Day 

Several media outlets this morning covered the national Dump the Pump Day media event in the East Portal of Union Station. The Mayor and Directors Pam O’Connor and Mark Ridley-Thomas encouraged motorists to opt for public transit or carpools and vanpools to save money and help the environment. The event also showcased the future and how 30/10 can greatly accelerate a dozen major Measure R projects. In addition to pool TV cameras, we had coverage from Channels 4, 5, 7, 11, 22 and 52, Metro Networks Radio, KCRW, Downtown News, China Press, Sing Tao newspaper and Larchmont Chronicle. La Opinion and Times requested press releases.

Ramona Opportunity High School Ribbon Cutting
Board Director and Los Angeles City Councilmember Jose Huizar served as keynote speaker at today’s Ramona Opportunity High School ribbon cutting ceremony. The replacement and construction of this unique educational facility for girls grade 7 through 12 was accomplished through the collaborative effort of the Los Angeles Unified School District (LAUSD) and our agency. This facility, located immediately adjacent to the Indiana Station of the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension, replaces the original school site that existed when we acquired the property for construction of the Gold Line. The collaborative effort of the agencies was praised by the event’s master of ceremonies, LAUSD District 5 Board Vice President Yolie Flores. Other featured speakers at the event included Monica Garcia, LAUSD District 2 Board President and Kim Tachiki, Deputy to Congresswoman Lucille Roybal Allard. She presented a commemorative plaque to the school principal and also took note of the MTA/LAUSD collaboration that fulfilled a commitment important to the Congresswoman and her constituents, especially the young women it benefits. 

Media Inquiry Regarding the I-405 Sepulveda Pass Project
The Daily News is planning to run a story spotlighting night-time construction activities on the I-405 Sepulveda Pass Project. A Daily News reporter interviewed project director Michael Barbour today on the gamut of construction activities on the project, including freeway restriping, soil excavation work, clear and grub, utility relocation and prep work for the demolition of the Sunset Bridge. Barbour described the project as one of the more complicated freeway construction projects of its kind due to the volume of traffic in the corridor, site geology and the need to keep the freeway open during construction activities. Barbour also reported that its contractor, Kiewit, is committed to building the carpool lane project safely, and has logged 300 days without a loss time accident. Earlier this month the reporter and a photographer received a night-time tour of soil excavation work by the project team. The article is expected to run next Sunday or Monday.

CEO Art Leahy Featured in the July Issue of Los Angeles Magazine

I will be featured in a Q&A story in the July issue of Los Angeles Magazine. The article takes a look at my career start as a bus operator up to my present role as CEO and the vision I have for the transit system in the Los Angeles region.
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